

# the TREE LINE

the official monthly publication of the BONSAI SOCIETY of PORTLAND

12-08

#### HOSPITALITY COORDINATOR NEEDED

Our wonderful hostess, Jean Gratteri, is retiring from the kitchen. What a spread she has been putting out! And donating all the goodies, too. We're going to miss you, Jean, and not just for your treats.

So now we need a new Hospitality Coordinator and a number of able assistants. Before Jean took over we had been working on a system to share the load, and we'll go back to that plan. Watch for sign up sheets at the meetings. We'll need people to bring goodies, someone at each meeting to make coffee and punch, and someone at each meeting to clean up and put things away. And we need a Coordinator to manage the sign up sheets and make calls each month to remind folks what they signed up for. If you think you would be willing to take on the Coordinator responsibilities, please contact Jan Hettick or Deb Wilcox (contact info on the back of the newsletter). And watch for those sign up sheets!

## Apex Bonsai Supply

Custom Soils Akadama
Japanese, Korean & Chinese Pots
Tools Copper and Aluminum Wire
Lessons available

Family Run, Locally Owned



Steve & Deb Wilcox

503 848 2638 503 720 9028 cell

apexbonsaisupply@verizon.net

## Schedule of Upcoming Events

January 5 Monday 6:30 pm Hettick Residence-- Tigard, Oregon BSOP Board Meeting

January 10 Saturday 10am - 2pm O S K Meeting--Wilsonville, Oregon Wiring Shohin

January 27 Tuesday 7 to 9 pm St. Phillip Neri Parrish - 2408 S.E. 16<sup>th</sup> Ave. - Portland, OR Monthly **B S O P** Meeting - **Annual Business Meeting** New Board Installed - Whack & Chat

**February 24** Tuesday 7 to 9 pm St. Phillip Neri Parrish - 2408 S.E. 16<sup>th</sup> Ave. - Portland, OR Monthly **B S O P** Meeting - Six presenters Round Robin

March 24 Tuesday 7 to 9 pm St. Phillip Neri Parrish - 2408 S.E. 16<sup>th</sup> Ave. - Portland, OR Monthly **B S O P** Meeting - Scott Elser on prepping bonsai for shows/Shohin Show

**April 21** Tuesday 7 to 9 pm **THIRD** Tuesday this month St. Phillip Neri Parrish - 2408 S.E. 16<sup>th</sup> Ave. - Portland, OR Monthly **B S O P** Meeting

SPECIAL DATES
October 1-3, 2009 Victoria, B.C.
20th ANNUAL PNB CONVENTION-

JUNE 12-13, 2010---- Rochester, NY 2nd US NATIONAL BONSAI EXHIBITION

## Membership Report

By Pat Foldi - VP of Membership Local membership count was **183** as of Dec 8, 2008. Please introduce yourselves to our new member: Karen Brandenburger.

#### By Jan Hettick, President

We had our first ever joint Board meeting last night, the outgoing and the incoming all together in one room. It was a very interesting meeting, and I'm happy to report that your new Board is going to be great. Don Howse, your new President, already has a list of things they're going to work on next year, so be prepared! The new First VP, Rory Zabel, is putting together a list of program ideas, so if you have any suggestions, let him know. Second VP Margie Kinoshita is already figuring out ways to streamline the membership process; be sure your postal and email addresses are up to date. Brian Daniels, your new Treasurer, is working on learning the Quickbooks software, and Patricia Daniels, Secretary, is getting familiar with the stack of papers that she has to keep track of. I hope everyone can attend the January meeting to help get these folks installed in their new offices. They are going to hit the ground running!

On to my favorite topic (weather), it's been nice and crisp lately. But wasn't the fall color great this year? Even the Big Leaf Maples along the highways were brilliant! On the bench, my hornbeams put on a spectacular display this fall, and the tridents, the euonymus, the Acer griseum, etc. Oddly enough the liquidambar was ho-hum, when it has been a luminous burgundy in prior years.

My plan was that this year would bring several trees to the Holiday Party/Auction – reduce my stock and put a little away for my new Gary Wood pot. So the other day when they were predicting below freezing, I went out to put my babies on the ground under the benches, fully intending to pick out a few for new homes. My word, that's hard to do! It's like giving away your grandkids. They are all so cute, and have so much potential. (They're just trees, Jan. Get a grip!) That first day I picked out one to go... my goal today is to find a couple more. After all, the new owner is going to take good care of them, right? I'd better go get at it.

#### By Steve Wilcox, VP Programs

It is hard to believe that I have been writing a monthly article for the newsletter for two years and this is my next to last one. When I wrote the first one two years ago it seemed like this article was a long way off. Now it seems like yesterday. Bonsai is very similar to this experience. This past summer I was sitting on my deck and noticed a tree I did not recognize. After a closer look, I realized it was the second tree I had purchased eight years ago. It has tripled its trunk size and is developing old bark and ramification. It seems like only yesterday when I bought that

skinny little tree. Back then I had no idea what it would look like today.

This month's program is the Holiday party on the 13th and I am praying for the weather to be good on Saturday afternoon. As the newsletter will come out after the party, I will move on to the next two programs.

January will be our annual Business Meeting, with installation of New Officers and a Whack and Chat to follow. Bring trees to work on and /or just to show.

February will be a Round Robin with different positions manned by six of our members. In the past this has been a lot of fun and very informative. The members and subjects are; Anne Spencer - Top Pruning, Alan Taft - Grafting, Lyle Feilmeier - Diseases and Pests, Barry Baertlein - Soil Basics, Lee Cheatle - Yamadori Styling and Greg Brendon - Cuttings and Collected Manzanita.

The March program will be announced by our new Vice-President in the January newsletter.

In closing I would like to thank all of you who have volunteered your time and advice to help me do my job. I hope you all found things that you liked in our meetings. I am looking forward to the new board members whom I believe will do a great job.

Last but not least please remember that this is your Society and it is only as good as you members are willing to make it. Please volunteer to help. Your contribution is appreciated no matter how large or small.

Thank you again for allowing me to serve as your vice president.

#### Steve

## Bonsai Supplies from Wee Tree Farm

Not only do we have a large selection of pottery, trees, tools, etc., but Garland Nursery has 5 acres of plants to browse through. Please come see us, I promise it is worth the drive!

Our Retail location located at: Garland Nursery

HWY 20 half way between Albany and Corvallis

Hours: M-F 9-6, Sat 9-5, Sun 10-5 541 753 6601



Please call Diane with any questions at 800 638 1098

## Oregon Shohin Kai

OSK had a good turnout this month in a New Venue. This location was a well lighted and roomy with a vote by those attending to try for a return . Thank you Barbara.

We discussed scheduling for the year before we went into "Whack and Chat". (See list below)

The first Saturday of the month was agreed upon as our meeting date unless otherwise scheduled for convenience.

Working on our trees was assisted by Steve W. and Anne S. with good seasonal answers to the questions asked. Everyone made progress toward well designed Shohin.

We encourage any BSOP member to join us in the upcoming year, to make "little trees".

January 10: Wiring Shohin with Lee Cheatle's guidance

February: We will carpool on a field trip to Telperion.

There is a great inside work area. Some of us will be creating Bottle Trees (exposed nebari).

March: All about Persimmons, led by Dennis Vojtilla, at

his home.

April: TBD

May: Meet at Apex Bonsai to make fertilizer

June: Early summer pruning

July, August: No meetings

September: 2nd Saturday Swap and Potluck

Norm Sandberg



## daybreak gardens

Since 1978

ALL YOU NEED FOR BONSAI

Plants - supplies - classes

Plus

Natural Fertilizers for Lawn & Garden Leaky Pipe® Micro-watering Supplies Dave & Donna Burnett Battle Ground, WA 98604 360 687 5641

If you need bonsai supplies, please call ahead for delivery at a BSOP meeting



## Home of El Dorado Bonsai NW

Dedicated to growing trees specifically for bonsai, combining the best of traditional Japanese techniques with the proven technology of the Oregon nursery industry.

Over 50 of the most popular species plus some unique and rare offerings.

Black pine, white pine, mugo, Scots pine & Japanese larch

Maples, elms, crabapples, quince & hornbeam

#### Satsuki Azalea

Through our partnership with El Dorado Bonsai we are able to offer one of the finest selection of satsuki azalea whips and specimens in the USA.

#### Soils

Master Nakayama's personal brand of Kanuma and Akadama \$24.00 for the 12 quart bag.

#### Wire

Aluminum wire \$25 per kilo. Ask about copper wire.

#### Pots

Full line of mica pots
Low priced pots from Korean kilns
Hand made pots from American potters

#### Tools

Yoshiaki, Nakayama, Masakuni

#### and

Hard to find items such as camellia oil, HB 101

Ask about bonsai society member discounts.

To contact us, please call or email Chris & Lisa Kirk 503 859 3697 tfarms@wvi.com

P. O. Box 10615 Portland, OR 97296-0615

## 





The Bonsai Society of Portland has been an active group in the Portland area since 1966. It is organized to promote the art of bonsai through education, exhibits and social activities. The Society welcomes everyone interested in this unique and beautiful art form to share in the bonsai experience and develop both basic and advanced skills.



Official Website www.portlandbonsai.org

Mailing address
PO Box #10615
Portland, Oregon 97296-0615

TreeLine deadline: 10th of the month

The Bonsai Society of Portland meets on the fourth Tuesday of each month except in summer, when other group outings are arranged.

#### St. Phillip Neri Parish 2408 SE 16th Avenue, Portland OR Northeast corner of SE Division and 16th Avenue Visitors are always welcome!

#### Board of Directors

President: Jan Hettick 503 452-1129 janhettick@comcast.net VP-Programs: Steve Wilcox 503 848-2638 slwilcox1@verizon.net

VP-Membership:Pat Foldi 503 635-7137 patfoldi@comcast.net Treasurer: Devon Bolt 503 538-9401 dbolt@busyhands.biz

Secretary: Deb Wilcox 503 848-2638 djbwilcox@verizon.net

#### Committee Heads

Librarian: Barbara Devitt 503 764-8242 bbd.jcgroup@yahoo.com

Hospitality: Jean Gratteri 503 648-6428

Mentorship: Scott Tice 503 781-0310 scottice@teleport.com
Shohin Kai: Arlene Sigourney 503 667-0148 asigourney@aol.com
Newsletter: Peter Pelofske 503 704-3891 pelofskepj@juno.com
Webmaster: Craig Frank 503 598-8692 cfrank31@comcast.net
Club Email: Arlene Sigourney 503 667-0148 asigourney@aol.com